
Week of July 31 

 

Tuesday August 2 

• 8:00am Prayer Meeting 

 

Wednesday August 3 

• 5:30pm Music Practice 

• 7:00pm Sabbatical Team Meeting 

 

Thursday August 4 thru Saturday August 6 

• MUUUCE 

 

Sunday August 7 

• 9:15am Coffee Fellowship 

• 9:30am B.O.A.T. (Biblically Obsessed Adults Talking) 

• 10:30am Communion Sunday Worship Service with Pastor 

DeVern 

 

Please send all announcements for the church bulletin by 

Noon on Thursday to: sherry.peschong@we-online.com 

 

The church Wi-Fi password is $church01 

 

Want to be on the email list to receive 

“Letters from the Pastor’s Desk” and other 

updates?  Signup on our website! 

 

Pastor Mark and Linda will be on 

sabbatical from May 16 to August 19.  

 

If you have pastoral care needs during this time, please contact: 

Chris Mursu (605.924.0046)  

Dave Schultz (612.978.5268) 

Pastor DeVern Schwenn of Milbank graciously agreed to be 

available for the care needs of our congregation while Pastor Mark 

is gone and Chris or Dave can contact him for you. 

 

Coming Up 

 

There is a need for transportation to and from church for Jody Kibbe 

of Milbank.  Jody uses a wheelchair at church and needs a ride and 

a hand into the car.  If you would like to help please contact her 

605-949-2805.  A lower car like a Toyota Camry works best. 

 

We are scheduled to serve at the Watertown Banquet on Monday 

September 19th. If you are interested in being on the team to 

organize serving, please talk to Chris Mursu. 

 

There will be a bridal open house for Erin Berg on Sunday July 31 4-

6pm. Erin and Nick Sime will be married August 20. Erin is the 

daughter of Sandy Berg. 

 

An updated church directory is printed and available in the foyer. 

Please let Sherry know if copies run out. The directory will be 

updated and printed every quarter. 

 

MUUUCE Campers: August 4th- 6th  

Culver Johnson                                 Sage Lawrence 

Noah Mursu                                       Chloe Lee 

Wylie Mursu                                      Keeda Beach 

Tice Mursu                                          Kebba Beach 

Joshua Alnes                                      Jenna Johnson 

 

MUUUCE Leaders: 

Caleb Alnes 

Twila Mursu 

Audra Johnson 

 

Thank you to all who helped with VBS this year.  There are so many 

people that helped by preparing a meal, leading a group, 

teaching Bible stories, running games, serving snacks and creating 

crafts.  There are also so many who helped behind the scenes with 

donations, giving rides to kids and praying for a fulfilling time at Bible 

school for the kids that attended.  Thank you also to the parents 

that entrusted their children to us – we had a great time with them!  

God is good – all the time! 

 

This  week’s LBBC Campers: 

Paige Johnson 

Noah Mursu 

Seth Christianson 

 

There will be a silent auction for the dock used in the VBS display. 

Place your name, phone number, and bid in the envelope on the 

dock! If you would like modifications made (such as posts added to 

the north end) please indicate on your bid. Highest bid wins and will 

be donated to the LBBC Camper Fund. In case of a tie there will be 

a rock/paper/scissors matchoff. Delivery not included. Questions, 

please contact Sherry Peschong or Chris Ninneman. 


